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Montego, Bay, Jamaica – Chief Justice Burger recently gave a “law and order” speech before the annual meeting of the American Bar Association.  His ideas reflected the growing concern of many Americans that criminals are coddled and all too frequently set free – a trend causing many to believe that our criminal justice system is in immediate need of a major overhaul.
Here is Jamaica there appears to be less prosecution of those suspected of violent crimes.  The Jamaican Police High Command frequently publishes large ads in the daily newspapers picturing those described as “Most Wanted.”  In a recent ad six alleged criminals were shown, each with a $5000 reward offered with an accompanying paragraph listing their crime, personal description and known hangouts.  I found it interesting that 3 of the 6 wanted had a large black X crossing out their photo with the caption, “Killed in a shootout with the Police.”
Such overt attempts to capture suspected criminals (and to deter other potential felons) would probably not be allowed by the American legal system due to our concern for the rights of the accused.  Even the mug shots on display in the post offices are now frequently buried beneath a sheave of administrative nonsense advertising new stamps or signs promoting the use of zip codes on our mail.

I found myself feeling rather guilty by admiring the Jamaican approach, i.e. apprehend the criminals first, then worry about justice during the trial (or shoot then dead in a gun battle!).  The caption on the top of the police newspaper ad put it very succinctly:  “These men are at large, and are a threat to the community.”

Americans will continue to be frustrated by our criminal justice system until each of us makes a commitment to become involved.  We must demand speedy trials and harsh penalties for heinous crimes.  Citizens must be willing to report offenders and to testify at trial.  Perhaps we can learn something from the Jamaicans???

I thought you might like to know.
E-R

